

Medical University of Vienna

Research Service

International Office
Spitalgasse 23, 1090 Wien
T: +43 (0)1 40160-25235
international office@muv.ac.at
https://www.meduniwien.ac.at/web/en/

Vienna, 31 March 2021

Dear Partner,

We hope this letter finds you well and safe.

We are writing to update you on recent developments at our university related to the COVID-19 pandemic and how they will affect student mobilities in the upcoming winter term (2021/22).

After carefully considering alternative scenarios, the Medical University of Vienna has decided to further extend the cancellation of all exchange activities, both incoming and outgoing, to the winter term 2021/22.

Subject to further developments in the COVID-19 crisis we are planning to resume student mobilities in the summer term of 2022.

Our International Office will shortly provide you with details on the new nomination / application timeline and process for incoming mobilities in the 2022 summer term. The previously communicated deadline in April 2021 exceptionally has been suspended.

Accordingly, we will send you our own nominations only for the 2022 summer term.

If you have any questions concerning your students nominated for a stay at Medical University of Vienna, please contact exchange-incomings@muv.ac.at. For information regarding our outgoing students please write to exchange-outgoings@muv.ac.at.

Please forward this letter to any of your colleagues for whom it might be relevant.

We are aware of the severe consequences of this decision and sincerely apologize for the inconvenience caused. We share you disappointment, yet we believe that it is important - for everyone involved - to communicate a clear decision early on.

We hope for your understanding and would like to use this opportunity to thank you for your continued commitment and cooperation. Your partnership is of great value to us and we are very much looking forward to continuing our collaboration as soon as circumstances allow.

Sincerely,

Univ.-Prof.in Dr.in Anita Rieder Vice Rector for Education

Dr. Human Salemi Institutional Mobility Coordinator